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RECORD OF DECISION

Title: 
Relocation assistance for Mrs Olive Young, 40 Suffolk Street

Charlestown and Lower Kersal New Deal for Communities

I COUNCILLOR PETER CONNOR, Lead Member for Housing Services in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph F6 (a) (vii) of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve: -

i. an exception to the Council’s Private Sector Housing Assistance Policy 2006 to support an application for relocation assistance to a property outside the Central Salford Housing Market Renewal Pathfinder boundary in respect of Mrs Olive Young, 40 Suffolk Street, Lower Kersal;

ii. the allocation of an estimated £61,700 from the City Council’s Private Sector Housing Capital Programme 2006-7 to fund a relocation equity loan. 

The reasons are:

To support and enable the relocation of an elderly resident living in Suffolk Street, Charlestown whose property is included within a clearance area;

To facilitate property acquisition by agreement; and

To facilitate early site assembly through demolition of Suffolk Street.

Options considered and rejected were:  

1. The owner to remain in her current home until the new development on Charlestown Riverside is ready in 2009;

2. The owner to decant to an alternative property, most likely a council house, in a more stable area until the new properties are ready;

3. The owner to relocate to a suitable existing property within the Central Salford HMR Pathfinder boundary; or

4. The owner to move to a property near to her family and an established support network in Cadishead.

Assessment of Risk: Low

· Relocation of the resident would facilitate early site assembly through demolition of Suffolk Street; and

· The owner has identified a suitable property that suits her needs and would be able to move in the near future. Occupancy levels in Suffolk Street are low and remaining residents are becoming increasingly vulnerable. 

The source of funding is: Private Sector Housing Capital Programme 2006-7
Legal advice obtained:

Pauline Lewis has reviewed the report and has confirmed it is acceptable for her monitoring checks. Pauline has asked that the actions comply with council policy as far they can and requests that the exceptions, as requested in this case, are recorded.

 

Financial advice obtained: 

Nigel Dickens has been consulted and has confirmed that funding to support relocation assistance is available within the Private Sector Capital Programme 2006-07.
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process: 

Private Sector Housing Assistance Policy 2006

Contact Officer:  Derek Wunderley

Principal officer Housing Market Renewal 

Tel. No 0161 607 8541

derek.wunderley@salford.gov.uk
	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
	X

	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Environment, Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee 

	


Key

*
Tick boxes at end of these lines, as appropriate.

Signed: Councillor Peter Connor




Lead Member

Dated: 19th January, 2007

__________________________________________________________________________

*
This decision was published on 19th January, 2007

*
This decision will come into force on 29th January, 2007,


unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules
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